

Tel: 01827 872237 Email: admin2023@we-learn365.com website: www.wood-end-primaryschool.co.uk

Friday 19th July 2019

Reminder: School Re-opens on Tuesday 3rd September

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
INSET day	School Re-opens 8:45am		Yr 3 Swimming	Celebration Assembl 2:40pm

Happy Summer Holidays

In our final newsletter of the school year, I wish to express my thanks to all of the staff, parents and most of all children for making the past year so enjoyable and productive. The results this year have continued to improve as a result of the hard work and dedication of staff and pupils alike.

Our priority has been to focus on maintaining excellent teaching at all levels, in supportive and friendly environments where all of our children are valued and treated with respect. We are reaping the rewards from everyone's hard work with many visitors commenting on how lovely our school is.

Whilst our school's achievements are clearly down to quality teaching and wonderfully behaved and hard-working pupils, we should also recognise the efforts of our, governors, teaching assistants and all of our administrative, catering and site management staff. All of these teams achieve the highest standards on a daily basis and are vital to the success of our organisation.

We also value the quite extraordinary support of our loyal parent body. Not only do they attend school events in large numbers, as was seen in recent Sports Days, but also get involved in all the curriculum events we put on. We greatly appreciate your support as the link between home and school is vital in securing the best outcomes for children. We are looking to offer more occasions for parental involvement in the new academic year.

We look forward to September with great excitement. There is little change in the staff team. We bid farewell to Mrs King who has done a fabulous job covering Mrs Stallard's maternity leave and we will welcome Mr Hodgson to complete the final half term of this in September. We will also be welcoming Mrs Tiernan to our staff team.

We will also be losing our Year 6 pupils. They have worked brilliantly this year to make progress and improve on their best. Much of their work now is unrecognisable compared to their work in September. They have been relentless in their drive to be better, often giving up mornings, lunch times and after school time to take part in additional lessons. It has certainly paid off. We wish you all the very best as you move to Kingsbury to continue your adventure. We will miss you!

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a relaxing and well deserved Summer break. We look forward to welcoming you back in September, relaxed, refreshed and ready to start all over again! Happy holidays!

Mrs Cross Executive Headteacher

Spot Light on Excellence.....



Holiday memories

This week we have launched our holiday homework project. We have sent home a list of 50 things that children could try to do over the summer break. The idea is that children encounter new experiences and create lasting memories. They can choose one challenge or try to complete every one on the list, the choice is yours. Many of the suggestions do not cost money but are valuable activities to complete. We would like children to capture their experiences through photographs, drawings or writing. When we return in September we will display their experiences in school. The school staff are also getting involved, I am looking forward to finding out which challenges they achieve. Personally I like the idea of watching a whole sunrise.

Have a great Summer break Wood End! I look forward to seeing your holiday adventures when we return to school.

Mrs Smith Associate Headteacher



School Uniform Shop



Polite reminder that all children should be wearing the correct uniform showing the school logo. We have a good selection of sizes/age ranges and its so easy to order too! Just go onto our school website and click onto the Uniform shop, select items to drop into the basket, enter required details then make payment and collect from the school office.

Academic Year 2019-2020

Autumn Term 2019

Inset Day School Closed to Pupils Monday 2nd September Autumn Term Begins Tuesday 3rd September Yr 3 Swimming starts Thursday 5th September Fun Fitness Club Begins Monday 9th September Music Curriculum Begins Tuesday 10th September Football Club Begins Wednesday 18th September Dance Club Begins Thursday 19th September Study Centre Begins Thursday 19th September Macmillan's Coffee Morning Friday 27th September School Photos Wednesday 2nd October Fantastic Fun With Words 14th-18th October Fantastic Fun With Words 21st-25th October Half Term Monday 28th October Inset Day School Closed to Pupils Monday 4th November Term Resumes Tuesday 5th November Yr 6 Health Needs Assessment Tuesday 12th November No Football Club Wednesday 27th November Term Ends 1:05pm Friday 20th December

Spring Term 2020

Inset Day School Closed to Pupils Monday 6th January
Spring Term Begins Tuesday 7th January
Yr 6 Heights & Weights Friday 14th February
Half Term Monday 17th February
Inset Day School Closed to Pupils Monday 24th February
Term Resumes Tuesday 25th February
Term Ends 3:00pm Friday 3rd April

Summer Term 2020

Term Begins	Monday 20th April			
May Day	Friday 8th May			
Half Term	Monday 25th May			
Term Resumes	Monday 1st June			
Inset Day School Closed to Pupils	Friday 19th June			
Term Ends 1:05pm	Friday 17th July			
Inset Day School Closed to Pupils	Monday 20th July			
Please note Diary Dates may be subject to change.				

Year 6 have been sharing some of

their memories of Wood End throughout the years:





'I've made so many fantastic friends' - Alfie



'Wood End has been a very special school and the teachers pushed me to achieve my best!' -

Danny

'Miss Hall was a fantastic first teacher as she pushed me to achieve my best' - Imogen

> 'Performing at the Hippodrome has given me some amazing memories! - Charli-Grace

'I will always remember Manor Adventure - it was extremely fun!' -Mia



'Something amazing at school was when my team won sports day' - Harry

* Attendance W/E 12/07/2019

	Last Week	Year
Ladybirds	87.69%	93.33%
Butterflies	88.46%	91.58%
Hedgehogs	94.64%	93.90%
Dragonflies	95.38%	96.62%
Foxes	95.65%	95.51%
Badgers	92.76%	95.28%

Please ensure you contact the school every day that your child is unable to attend Last Week's Postcards Home

Foxes = Addison

